
Calvary Episcopal Food Pantry 
Board Of Directors Meeting 

January 20, 2022 
 

Board Members Present: Fr.J., Kathy Noyes, Steve Rerych, Jen 
Hall, Bob Robbins, Judy Garren, Scott Bailey, Dan Huger and 
Richard Ackman. 
 
Board Members Absent: Jimmie Hall 
 
Others In Attendance: Mother Nan, Associate Rector, Ted Hill 
Calvary Episcopal Church Treasurer. 
 
 
Fr. J. opened the meeting at 6:32 PM with prayer. 
 
At the request of the Calvary Episcopal Church Food Pantry 
Executive Committee Scott Bailey moved and Dan Huger 
seconded the motion to appoint Jeff Faistenhammer, Secretary 
of the Calvary Episcopal Church Food Pantry, Connie Watson, 
Volunteer Scheduler of the Food Pantry, and Karen Rich, 
liaison to the Food Pantry from Nativity Lutheran Church. 
Motion Passed. 
 
 
 

 

Kathy thanked the vestry for accepting the recommendations 

of Jeff Faistenhammer for Secretary, Connie Watson for 

Scheduler, and Karen Rich as liaison from Nativity Lutheran 

Church. 

 

Kathy highlighted the groups who share the space at the 

Center of Hope, the importance of volunteers for the pantry 



and garden, and additional perks for clients as in nutrition 

demonstrations. Fresh vegetables, and the pharmacy interns. 

 

She concluded by thanking Vestry members for their support 

of this outreach to help reduce food insecurity in our 

community. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:54 PM until the next regular 

scheduled meeting on July 18, 2022. 

 


